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March 
2020  

Letôs Make It A Date 

Monthly Membership Meeting  

Tuesday, March10, 6:30 p.m.  

Elks Lodge, 3269 Gables Drive. Fayetteville, NC 28311  

EVERYONE WELCOME  

Join us for dinner at Mi Casita, Ramsey St, after the meeting . 

Everyone is welcome to attend our Monthly 

Membership Meetings and Parties! 

Facebook Page: òFayetteville 

Area Shag Associationó 

Website:  www.fasadance.com  
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Committee Chairpersons 

Board of Officers 

ñON THE BEATò 

DJ Bookings ñBeverly Hobgood  

(910) 323 -3624ñIshag4fun@yahoo.com  
 

Entertainment ñLeslie Dumas  

910 -850 -6383ñadjustdance@earthlink.net  
 

Hospitality ñVacant  
 

Membership ñDwight Vinson  

(910) 630 -1545ñdvinson001@nc.rr.com  
 

 

Photographer ñRay Baloyot  

(910) 630 -1303ñrbaloyot@twc.com  
 

Publicity (Webmaster, Newsletter, Facebook)  

Kathi Baloyot  

(910) 630 -1303ñluvdogs@twc.com  
 

Telephone Tree ñDwayne Baggett  

(910) 261 -7242ñncshagger88@yahoo.com  
 

Ways & Means ñDwayne Baggett  

(910) 850 -6322 ñncshagger88@yahoo.com   

On the Beat , the official newsletter of the Fayetteville Area Shag Association, is published month-
ly.  Deadline for submission of articles is the 20th of each month.  Members are encouraged top 
contact Kathi Baloyot, Newsletter Editor, at (910) 630 -1303 with information on shag world hap-
penings, significant events (anniversaries, illness, accomplishments, etc.), jokes, trivia or other ap-

propriate announcements .  Material will be used as space allows.  

President  - Dwight Vinson, (910) 850 -3706, dvinson001@nc.rr.com  

Vice  President  - Pat Trujillo, (910) 850 -1413, ptrujillo@nc.rr.com  

Recording Secretary - Denise Rowe, (910)  425 -1501, beachyneesey@aol.com  

Corresponding Secretary - Beverly Hobgood, (910) 323 -3624, Ishag4fun@yahoo.com  

Treasurer  -  Tom Hobgood  

Sergeant at Arms - Dwayne Baggett, ( 910) 850 -6322 , ncshagger88@yahoo.com  

Newsletter Publication Notice 

Phone Tree 
Please let us know if you are not receiving Phone Tree Call Multiplier Messages reminding you of 

important dates.  Ensure your correct phone number is on the FASA Membership Roster.  

FASA Perpetual Board      

Co-Chairpersons ñCathy Fann & Kathi Baloyot  

Secretary ñDawn Carr  ñð  Correspondence ñBarbara Peele ñ- Treasurer ñElsie Holden  

Members  

Steve Dawson, Linda Gurnik, Steve Miller, Eric Rowe, David Sessoms, Grey Welborn  

Contact info available at:  http://www.fasadance.com/hall-of-fame-
-perpetual-board-of-directors.html  



Thanks to Pat Trujillo! 
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From the Presidentôs Pen... 
Hello fellow FASA members,   It has been a roller coaster February with the 
weather being warm one day and snow the next. We had lots of rain and 
many gloomy days. I think the weather and people being busy with travels 
caused our numbers to be low at the meeting and the party. Our party was 
very nice, and I felt that everyone was having a good time. Steve did a great 
job with the music and Leslie rolled out the red carpet for the Hollywood 
walk of fame. Plenty of good food, dancing, and visiting with friends. Thank 
You to all that helped and brought food. Our numbers may be down a bit, 
but our spirit is high.  

Welcome to our new members who presented applications. They will be offi-
cially voted in by the general membership at the March Meeting.  

The òBirthday Danceó is back at the parties and as always it is fun for all and especially the ones 
that have birthdays in the month of the party.  

Donõt forget the Sand Tunes concert with the Fayetteville Symphony and the Band of Oz Friday 
March 20 at the Carolina Barn.  Also in March is our FASA Party with DJ Ashley Hollins on Satur-
day the 28th.  

We need everyone that has not renewed their membership to do so ASAP. Reminder letters will be 
mailed soon. If your renewal and the reminder cross in the mail just disregard the reminder. Tell 
someone about FASA this week and invite them to the party so we can continue to Support the 
Dance, Music, and the Shag lifestyle. See you at the party. 

Dwight 

FASA President Dwight 
Vinson presented the 
òPresidentõs Pinó to Past 
President Pat Trujillo at 
the February FASA 
Meeting.  Pat is a rare 
gem.  She not only 
served as President two 
years in a row, she is 
now      serving as Vice 
President.  We value her 
dedication, time and tal-
ents more than we can 
express.    
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Happy March Birthday FASA Members! 

FASA Calendar 

Concern, Good Thoughts & Prayers for... 

 2  Ethel Cline 

 3 Norman Russ 

 4 John Wheelous 

 6 Don Dumas 

 8 Linda Wheeler Gurnik  

13 Kathi Baloyot 

17 Hollis Britt  

19 John Hood 

19 David Sessoms 

25 Jan Russ 

¶ Cindy Giaccone as she continues to recover from a broken hip. 

¶ Dawn Carr who recently underwent surgery.  

¶ Joyce Ramos who is working hard to recover from a broken food. 

¶ Ray McLauren who has been unable to come to our parties and meetings.  
We miss him so much!   
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February Membership Meeting Minutes 

February 11    FASA Business Meeting 

President Dwight Vinson called the meeting to order.  A motion to accept the Minutes was made by Peggy 
Perry. Eric Rowe seconded the motion. A vote was taken. The motion passed. 

Tom Hobgood gave the Treasurerôs Report. Motion was made. There was a second. Motion passed.  

Committee Reports: 

Membership: Dwight reported that presently we have 52 active members. This number will carry over until 
February 28.  He has moved 13 people to the Inactive list. The official letter to remind people that they need 
to rejoin FASA will be mailed on March 4, 2020.  Also, at the Board Meeting it was decided that people who 
join at the February party will still get in free. 

DJS: Beverly has booked the following DJS so far: February party-Steve Miller, March party-Ashley Hol-
lins, May party-Terry McPhail, June party-David Sessoms 

Ways and Means: Dwayne was absent. No report. 

Hospitality: Leslie was absent, but a report was given for her. Our February party is February 22. The theme 
is Hollywood. She would like for members attending this meeting to bring finger foods. A list was passed 
around so we could sign up. There will be a red carpet for photo opportunities. 

Publicity: Dwight remarked that Kathi Baloyot is maintaining a great website.  It is current and appealing. 
Our number of óhitsô is very positive. Kathi posts our parties on Shagdance.com as well as the SOS FB page. 
Our FB page looks good.    Pat Chabra thanked us for our soup donations to Fayetteville Urban Ministries. 
She said that we will be delivering the soup on February 18, 2020. She invited us to attend. Pictures will be 
made. This is Publicity opportunity for us to gain positive notice in the community. 

Old Business: Dwight attended the ACSC winter meeting. Dwayne was reelected to the SOS Board.  Mike 
Rink reported that clubs do not have to use ACDJs. However, it would be nice to suggest that nonmembers 
join the ACDJs. 

The Sands Concert will be held on March 20, from 6-10, at the Carolina Barn. This is the Fayetteville Sym-
phony Fundraiser. The general admission tickets are $50. This includes entry and 2 drink tickets. This is a 
combined concert of The Band of Oz and The Fayetteville Symphony. We have advertised this event by put-
ting it on our website, giving out flyers and putting it on our FB page. We are providing 2 dance instructors- 
Leslie and Don Dumas. There will be Food trucks available. (Question: Would it be possible for us to set up 
a small table to promote FASA events by giving out our info cards and Tri-folds?) 

Concerns: Gayle McDonald is concerned about Ray McLaurin. Joyce Ramos is in her 3rd week of Rehab. 
Presently, Cindy Giaccone is doing better. Beverly has sent out a second round of cards to Joyce and Cindy. 
She sent a sympathy card to Christine Plummer, who recently lost a loved one.  

Dwight presented Pat Trujillo with a Presidentôs Plaque thanking for her for her 2 years as president. 

There was a motion and a second to adjourn. A vote was taken, and the meeting was adjourned. 

                                                                               Respectfully submitted, 

                                                                               Denise Rowe, Recording Secretary 

There is                                         
NO FASA Party in April .                  

See you at SOS and/or the next 
Party on May 16th. 

There is                                         
NO FASA Newsletter in April .    
Your Newsletter Editor will be  

on vacation.  Next edition is May.  



More About the ñSouperò Party! 
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Shag World Happenings & Affiliations 

Moore Area Shag Society 

Socials are held monthly on the first Satur-
day starting at 7pm at Down Memory Lane, 
161 Dawkins Street, Aberdeen (behind 
Sandhills Bowling Center). A beginner 
lesson is offered from 6:30 to 7:00pm at 

each Social. 

The 2020 Board Meeting dates will be held 
on the Thursday following the monthly 
Social at 3:30 pm at Down Memory Lane. 

Dear FASA, Once again, thanks for being part of the ñSouper Partyò and donating to the Fayetteville Urban 

Ministry.  The soup was delivered on February 18, 2020 to the Food Pantry.  Director Johnny Wilson was 
happy and grateful for the clubôs generosity. 

Left to right -Pat Trujillo, FASA Vice President, Dwight Vinson, FASA 
President, Johnny Wilson, Director, Fayetteville Urban Ministry, Pat 
Chabra, FASA Member and Board Member Fayetteville Urban Ministry  


